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SB 243 is another baseless attack on law abiding gun owners in Oregon motivated by 
the ever growing and mindless hatred Democrats have for people who attempt to 
exercise God-given, Constitutionally protected rights.

Others will point out the obvious problems this bill creates in an effort to punish 
Oregon’s most responsible citizens, so there is no need to repeat those discussions 
here.

One point that does need to be made, (which will no doubt be wasted on those driven 
by bigotry) is the problem with the following definition in the bill:  

(i)(A) “Rapid fire activator” means any device, including a removable manual or powerdriven 
device, part or combination of parts, constructed so that, when built into, installed on or attached 
to a firearm: (i) The rate at which the trigger is activated increases to a faster rate than is possible 
for the firearm without the device; or (ii) The rate of fire increases to a faster rate than is possible 
for a person to fire the firearm without the device. (B) “Rapid fire activator” includes, but is not 
limited to, a bump stock, forced reset trigger, trigger crank, hellfire trigger, binary trigger system, 
burst trigger system, switch, auto sear or a copy or similar device, regardless of the producer or 
manufacturer.

I am attaching a real, honest-to-God letter from the real BATF that indicates that your 
bill will likely outlaw shoe laces.

Certainly the manufacturers of loafers will applaud this bill.




